
TOURNAMENT WEATHER INFORMATION   

 

Coaches,  

 

The Tournament Staff is monitoring weather conditions and have prepared contingency plans 

for the tournament games.  To reiterate our previous email, all teams should expect to play 

regardless of field or weather conditions.  There are two general exceptions to this notion.  First, 

safety - the safety of our players, parents, and volunteers is of the highest importance to the 

Broken Arrow Soccer Club.  Secondly field closure due to fields not being playable due to 

flooding conditions.  

 

The BASC Website has a "Field Status" box showing any field closures at ISSC. If the 

Tournament Staff deems it necessary to reschedule or cancel games this evening, please see 

the following contingency plans:  

 

• If all Friday night games require cancellation due to severe flooding or other weather 

related issues, BASC has a backup schedule ready to go!   **We will notify coaches that 

are affected with a revised schedule.  

• Friday night games that don't make it through the first half before being stopped due to 

field conditions will be rescheduled to begin anew on Saturday at the first available 

opportunity.  **We will notify coaches that are affected with a revised schedule.  

• Games that kick off the second half before being halted, for whatever reason, will be 

considered complete.  

• For Friday night games, a lightning delay of greater than 50 minutes will result in the 

game being rescheduled for Saturday. **We will notify all coaches that are affected.    

• Saturday or Sunday games with lightning delay or greater than 50 minutes will be 

handled per the INCLEMENT WEATHER POLICY published.  **We will notify all 

coaches that are affected.  

• For Friday, Saturday, or Sunday games, a lightning delay of less than 50 minutes will 

result in a cascaded delay for all subsequent games.   **We will notify all coaches that 

are affected.  

• BASC will be prepared to spread field dry and squeegee goal boxes.  If we can make the 

fields playable we will.  The focus will be on goal boxes, and then other standing 

water.  We will need assistance from all BASC members with this important task!  All 

hands on deck.  

• BASC may need to move games to alternate fields which may be in better 

condition.  **We will notify all coaches that are affected.  

 

Please plan to play but check your emails for any changes to your schedule throughout the 

weekend.  The BASC Tournament Staff is doing everything in our power to make this 

tournament run as smoothly as possible through our Oklahoma weather issues.   

 

Thank you for coming to our tournament & we look forward to seeing lots of talented players 

playing the game we all love this weekend!  

 

Broken Arrow Soccer Club  

www.bascok.com  

 

http://www.bascok.com/
https://bascok.demosphere-secure.com/_files/coaches/coaches-corner/BASC%20Inclement%20Weather%20Policy_2017.pdf
www.bascok.com

